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Dear Families 
 
Introduction  
 
Whilst I wish to welcome one and all to our end of Year Milestone Academy Newsletter can I, at the very 
start of it, draw your attention to a separate Parent / Carer Important Information Booklet for 2015-16.  
 
I wish to register my thanks to our office manager Jan Nichol for her pioneering work in making this 
development occur – a development that I am pleased arose as a direct response to feedback from our 
2015 parental questionnaire. 
 
This handy booklet has been sent to all families separately and covers key developments ranging from our 
New Academy Leadership structure, through changes to car parking to guidance on sending money into 
school. 
 
In particular you will see in this booklet, as a result of Berenice’s retirement as Secondary Vice Principal and 
my wish to further distribute leadership and delegate authority, that Milestone will move into a four age 
phase model from September. 
 
Each phase (staff and pupils) will be led on a daily basis by a full time Assistant Principal/Director of Phase 
who will be supported by a Phase Leader (previously known as a Key Stage Leader) and an ASD leader.  In 
turn, Dee will now operate as the sole Vice Principal across the whole of Milestone.  
 
End of Term Activity Report  
 
As we arrive at the end of academic year 2014-15 the pace of activities occurring across the entire 
Academy has shown no sign of slowing down! 
 
In the past month I have personally witnessed a Fete, Key Stage sports days, dramatic performances, art 
displays, groups and individuals singing and dancing as well as a whole host of families coming into our 
community to form our wonderfully supportive audiences! 
 
Involvement has been the key for one and all be they staff, pupils, families or Friends of Milestone – this is 
not a school that quietly enters its well-deserved Summer break! 
 
There is proof aplenty when one is a privileged observer of these events of the consummate pleasure our 
young people obtain from experiencing the emotion of contributing to performances having worked with 
the adult members of their class team. 
 
Now whilst this team work naturally shines through in all of the above events it is this very common thread 



 

 

 

I see around Milestone Academy each day of the year and I know is a key element to securing families on-
going confidence and trust in the work we do for the development of all pupils. 
 
However even the most effective of teams regroup and so it is at Milestone as I sadly have to note those 
that are leaving us: 
 
Moving to a new chapter - !Y!  ΨǊŜǘƛǊŜƳŜƴǘΩ: 
 
- Berenice Frith – Secondary Vice Principal  
- Pauline Hoye – Teaching Assistant 

Moving to new post within education: 
 
- Emma Wilkinson - Key Stage 2 Leader 
- David Walker - Music  teacher 
- Adam Allen - School Direct Student Teacher 

Patently I wish to especially note the impact of our two retirees, Pauline, who as a TA has given some 25 
years unstinting service to our Milestone pupils - a length of service that in our ever changing world is for 
many reasons becoming almost unique.  
 
In turn I wish a fond farewell to Berenice who I have had the pleasure of working with over the past two 
years and who has undoubtedly led the Secondary section to great and outstanding work.  Her impact on 
staff and pupils has been immense and Milestone been much the better for having her presence as a 
Senior Leader over the past 9 years.  We can but hope that Berenice’s skills, knowledge and understanding 
is not lost just yet to the services of education. 
 
I am pleased to announce that we have a new parent governor, Gina Groom, who has a child in our Early 
Years setting.  Gina is very passionate about children’s education and has a strong belief that ‘our’ children 
are given a chance to reach their full potential in school and their goals in life.  Gina is a welcome addition 
to our Local Board of Governors and we look forward to working with her. 
 
I also wish to use this missive to say a very large thank you to Pat Wenham who as Vice Chair of our local 
Board has given many sterling years voluntary service and is now stepping down from this role. 
 
My personal thanks goes to all colleagues who throughout this year sought to continuously improve the 
daily education delivery to each of our pupils – and to Ami who has formatted our termly newsletters. 
 
Finally I know that I speak on behalf of Simon Beamish, The CEO of Leigh Academies Trust, Neil Willis the 
Deputy CEO and Theresa Davies Chair of our Milestone Board when I say to all families “Do enjoy your 
summer break” – and we will look forward  to meeting our pupils again on Monday  7th September.  
 
Nigel Jones, Principal 



 

 

 

Primary Department 
 

Dear Families, 
 
The last week of term in a school is always a time to 
look back as well as looking forward.  We have achieved 
so much this year and our wonderful pupils continue to 
make us proud in so many different ways.  It's not just 
the big events such as the concerts, residentials and 
days out, but the small ways we notice progress and 
achievements every day.  As our Year 6 pupils leave 
primary to join Phase 3 and the secondary department I 
am so impressed with the confident young people we 
send on to the next stage of their education.  Many of 
them have been here since they were 3 years old or 
younger and have gained hugely significant skills in their 
time with us.  I wish each and every one of them health 
and happiness in their next stage and as always I think 
how much more difficult it would be if they were 
moving away from us to start their secondary 
education.  
 
It is also a time for me to thank the wonderful staff who 
work so hard and with so much skill and dedication 
every day.  Although the summer holidays can be a 
challenging time for some of our young people and 
their families, our hard working staff are ready for a 
much deserved rest.  Some are moving onto new 
classes and departments for September, and others are 
making an even bigger move onto new destinations.  I 
would like to thank Emma Wilkinson for the many years 
of service she has given as Key Stage 2 Leader.  Emma is 
an outstanding teacher and has ensured her high 
standards permeate across her department.  Emma will 
be greatly missed as she moves to a new post as Team 
Leader at another special school near her home town. 
Thank you Emma for everything you have done over the 
years for the pupils and staff in your department and 
for the school as a whole.  Pauline Hoye, Teaching 
Assistant in the Primary Department is retiring after 25 
years of inspiring work.  Pauline was my TA when I 
taught at the old Milestone many, many years ago and 
we have come a long way together.  Pauline's 
dedication to making every day special for the children 
in her class and her support for the staff around her will 
be greatly missed.  Berenice Frith, Secondary Deputy is 
also retiring from Milestone Academy.  Berenice and I 
have worked closely together during her years at 

Milestone and I have learned so much from her. 
Berenice truly lives the 'Every Child Matters' agenda 
and has been tireless in her pursuit for the very best 
outcomes for every pupil she has served.  I will miss her 
enormously.  Steph Hill class teacher and David Walker 
music teacher also leave us and I would like to thank 
them for everything they have done for the pupils at 
Milestone and wish them well for their futures.  We 
welcome some new staff to Milestone in September 
and look forward to introducing them to you then. 
 
I wish you all a safe and happy summer.  I do hope we 
don't get the usual August rains and I look forward to 
seeing all our pupils in September.  Thank you for your 
ongoing support. 
 
Dee Pickerill, Vice Principal 
 
 

Secondary Department 
 

The final term of the academic year has seen both the 
secondary and post 16 concerts.  The secondary concert 
‘Twisted Tales’ and the FE’s performance titled ‘Juke 
Box & Doughnuts’ gave our young people the 
opportunity to showcase their talents, skills and 
creativity.  Thank you to all families who came to see 
either show and to the students, staff and site team 
who were all involved in making each an outstanding 
success. 
 
Secondary and FE Classes have also made trips into the 
local community to consolidate their learning and to 
practice their functional skills in real settings.  Places 
visited include trips to Chislehurst Caves, Groomebridge 
Place, Shorne Country Park, Swanley Police Station, 
New Ash Green Fire Station, Royal Mews in London, 
Swanley Park & Eynsford Castle, Joyden’s Wood, 
Bowling & Pizza Hut, Fire Power in Woolwich and The 
Princes Trust in Chatham.  
  
Secondary Activity Week took place from Monday 13th 
July to Friday 20th July and culminated in a picnic on the 
playground.  Pupils happily shared the knowledge they 
had learned about the countries they had studied and 
the traditional foods they had made.  Pupils and staff 
dressed up in the colours of national flags and there 
were some exceptional learning as well as some 



 

 

 

amazing artefacts and experiences. 
  
This Friday 24th July we say ‘Good-bye’ and ‘Good Luck’ 
to the following Year 14 pupils, many of whom have 
been at Milestone since they were very young.   All the 
students who will be leaving us are moving on to 
courses at Further Education Colleges and/or into 
provision within the local community.  They are: 
 
Annalise Aguma 
Abdul Ali 
Jonny Corney 
Georgie Flewin 
Georgia Gillett 
Lee Ives 
Daniel Jenner 
Joel Kentish 
Rhys Kentish 
Samantha Ludlow 
Chris Phillips 
James Sayer 
Katy Shaw 
Tara Surry 
Annie Yogarajah 
 
We are all immensely proud of them and their 
achievements and wish them well for the future. 
 
As you know, I am also leaving on Friday.  I should like 
to reiterate my thanks to you all for the support you 
have given me since April 2006.  It has been a privilege 
to have worked with all your young people and 
yourselves and the dedicated and committed staff that 
make Milestone Academy the outstanding learning 
environment it is. 
 
Best Wishes for a happy summer and a bright and 
healthy future. 
 
Berenice Frith, Vice Principal 
  

 

Early Years 
 

This term has yet again been a very busy and enjoyable 
one.  We have been exploring journeys and focusing 
books around this topic.  All the children have enjoyed 
playing and learning about different modes of 

transport, with the role play areas being a variety of 
different spaces ranging from an airport, railway station 
to a space station. 
  
The Department have enjoyed a variety of trips this 
term, with some children going to Howlett’s Zoo and as 
you can imagine, as with all school trips, the main 
conversation for some of children was around when 
they could eat their lunch.  All the children walked a 
very long way up and down hills finding the animals and 
all were tired and slept on the minibus on the return 
journey.  Those children who visited Kent Life were 
lucky enough to handle small animals and rather large 
animals with one child making great friends with a 
donkey.  
  
When reflecting on the year with the team all staff are 
‘over the moon’ with the progress all children have 
made.  Children are transitioning around the school 
with much more independence, they are 
communicating with each other and all have a love for 
learning. 
  
We must now say goodbye to some of our children who 
are progressing to different classes through Phase 1 and 
we wish them all the best for the future, although we 
will be catching up with them around the school 
throughout next year. 
  
Finally, we wish you all a lovely summer and we are 
looking forward to greeting some of the children back 
into the Foundation Stage in September. 
 
Claire Woolmer and all the staff in the Early Years 
Department 
 

 

KS1 
 

This term has been an even busier one than usual in Key 
Stage 1. 
 
Field, Lake, River and Cove classes have all been 
learning about the seaside as their term 6 topic.  This 
has given them the chance to get involved in lots of 
sensory exploration and the excuse to eat ice lollies!  
 
All the classes have taken advantage of the sunny 



 

 

 

weather and the chance to picnic outside.  River and 
Cove had picnics in Eileen’s Garden while Field class 
went to the local shops to buy their food before 
picnicking in the park. 
 
Beach class has been shopping every week for their 
snacks in Sainsbury’s and the boys have even learned 
how to use the self-service checkout. 
 
Lake class had an exciting pirate treasure hunt and also 
a theatre trip to see The Tiger Who Came to Tea.  The 
class all really enjoyed the play and their behaviour was 
impeccable.    
 
²ƻƻŘƭŀƴŘΩǎ topic was The Circus and as usual Karen 
and her team filled the weeks with wonderful sensory 
activities including making circus animal grass heads, 
coloured popcorn and ice cream pictures.  
 
The term culminated with the KS1 and Early Years 
Extravaganza.  Our performance incorporated all the 
topics that the pupils have covered during the school 
year.  The Beach class boys had very apt surfing theme, 
Field were growing flowers, River were celebrating 
birthdays, Lake replayed the ‘Food Glorious Food’ song 
from Oliver Twist and Cove were toys coming to life in 
the playroom.  The performance was really well 
supported by parents who all enjoyed a fantastic show. 
Huge thanks from all the teachers to Mel and Gemma 
who did such a wonderful job coordinating the whole 
Performance.   
 
I would like to take the opportunity to thank all the KS1 
teachers; Karen, Lucy, Tizz, Steph, Amy and Mel for 
their amazing support during my time as Key Stage 
Leader this year and for making the role such a 
pleasure.  Also very best wishes from us all to Steph, 
who starts a new post at Ifield School in September. 
 
Very best wishes to you all from all staff in KS1 for a 
really happy and peaceful holiday. 
 
Nina Dipple KS1 Leader (Maternity Cover) 
 

 

KS2 
 

It has been another very busy term for the juniors.  Our 

topic has been ‘The Environment’ and the children have 
been learning all about living things in different habitats 
and places around the world.  We have been taking full 
advantage of the lovely weather and have taken our 
learning outside on many occasions.   
 
The children in Mountain class visited the growing area 
and pond to find different plants, animals, insects and 
mini-beasts.  
 
The children in Meadow class explored and investigated 
the local environment of New Ash Green.  
 
Ocean class visited Howlett’s Zoo to learn about where 
different animals are from and about their natural 
habitats.  Both Coast and Mountain class visited the 
farm to learn how to interact with animals and to find 
out how they live and what they eat. 
 
Forest Class have visited the woodland area to search 
for mini-beasts and they have grown their own 
beanstalks to plant out in the garden.  Some children 
from Valley class teamed up with the Land Based 
Studies group to learn how to plant and look after 
different seeds. 
 
The Cubs were very lucky to have a visit from Hartley 
Owls.  They really enjoyed learning facts about the 
different types of owl and learning how to handle them. 
 
What a lot of hard work! (and fun).  As we near the end 
of the term and academic year, it is time to say goodbye 
and good luck to some of the children and adults who 
are moving out from the juniors. We have quite a few 
children moving up to the secondary department and 
we wish you lots of luck and keep up the great work you 
have done in the juniors.   
 
We say a sad goodbye to Pauline Hoye who worked for 
quite a few years in the junior department.  Pauline is 
retiring and we wish her much happiness (and rest!!) 
 
It is also time for me to say a sad goodbye.  After 10 
years at Milestone, I am moving on to a new school 
‘back up North’.  I wish to give a great big thank you to 
all the children I have had the pleasure of working with, 
all the families and of course the staff here at 
Milestone.  I wish you all lots of luck and happiness. 
 



 

 

 

With best wishes for a lovely summer. 
 
Emma Wilkinson, Key Stage 2 Leader 

 
 

KS3 
 

Key stage 3 has had a busy and fun end of the academic 
year full of a variety of learning experiences. Term 6 
saw the Secondary department produce an entertaining 
production of ‘Milestone’s Twisted Tales.’  Each class 
chose a well-known story, added a twist to it and 
prepared some film or on stage performance to share 
with guests. 
 
The students have recently been learning about 
different countries around the world via a special 
activity week.  Each class chose a country to learn about 
and had the opportunity to share what they had been 
learning with other classes.  The activity week ended 
with a very special international picnic, each class made 
some food based on their country during food 
technology and shared this at the social event.  Each 
class would like to share what they have been learning 
in term 6; 
 
Tudor class have enjoyed a visit to the fire station, 
which included climbing on the fire engine and being 
allowed to operate the hosepipes.  We also had a 
brilliant visit from a local PCSO, where the students 
were able to explore a police vehicle and other 
resources.  
May I take this opportunity to wish the students and 
their families a very happy summer holiday, enjoy the 
rest and come back bright and breezy in September. 
Thank you for all of your hard work and continued 
support.  Donna Ludlow 
 
Saxon class performed 'Hansel and Gretel' as part of the 
secondary department production.  Each student 
performed their part independently and improvised 
some additions to the script.  
The class has been studying Italian within languages 
(MFL) and went on an interactive journey to Rome and 
in food technology the class have been learning to cook 
Italian food.   
 
Thank you for all your continued support.  Jo Pieslak 

 
Viking class have been learning about World War II in 
history this term.  They have enjoyed the opportunity to 
role play an evacuation.  Students were evacuated to 
different locations around the school to experience how 
it may have felt and pupils completed a diary to 
describe their experiences.  The class are looking 
forward to their visit to Chislehurst Caves to conclude 
their learning.  Hope you all have a fantastic summer! 
Lesley Chilvers 
 
Norman class performed their end of year show, we 
extended a version of Goldilocks and the 3 bears to 
include a courtroom scene and some excellent acting 
and ad-libbing to give plenty of laughs and drama in our 
Twisted tale.  Norman class have been looking at 
Greece this term across our curriculum including food 
tech where we have cooked and eaten some great 
traditional Greek foods.   The Norman class team wish 
you all a wonderful summer break and a big thank you 
for all your support this year.  Simon Stanton 
 
Romans are enjoying Italian week, we are painting with 
pasta, playing with pizza, listening to Italian mandolin 
music, and we are looking forward to having a beach 
party on Wednesday afternoon!   As a class we have 
also been taking advantage of the warm weather by 
having our sensory story outside, including water spray 
as the tide went in and out and bashing on plastic 
buckets and spades.  Natalie Snuggs 
 
Jurassic class have continued to work hard upon their 
individualised curriculum targets making positive 
progress in all areas, but in particular in personal 
progress and functional skills.  The class enjoyed their 
visit to Groombridge Place where they played in the 
park, saw some peacocks, went on a boat and had lunch 
in a tepee!  Thank you for all your support since I have 
joined.  Have a lovely summer!  Zoe Webb 
 
I am extremely proud of all the hard work the students 
in Key stage 3 have done this year and all the positive 
progress they have achieved.  I look forward to 
welcoming our new Year 7 students to the department 
in September as well as our new teacher Sarah 
Haggerty. 
 
Thank you all for your support this year, I wish you all a 
wonderful summer and look forward to seeing you all 



 

 

 

again in September. 
 
Noleen Donaghy, Phase 3 Leader 
 
 

KS4 
 

Key Stage 4 has had a busy and productive term.  Taking 
advantage of the good weather there has been 
opportunities to travel outside school and into the local 
and sometimes wider community.  Sports days, the 
secondary production and activity weeks have given 
lots of opportunity to experience things beyond the 
regular timetable.  With the end of the year 
approaching students have also been visiting classes for 
next year, in particular for those students who will 
transition to the Wilmington site. 
 
After a very busy year I hope everyone has the chance 
to relax over the summer and look forward to a new 
academic year. 
 
Victorian class - Victorian class have enjoyed going to 
Bore Place each week and harvesting foods that they 
have helped to grow during the year. They have also 
enjoyed trying out different French foods and visiting 
key towns and cities in French using Google Earth.  The 
whole class have worked really hard this year and as a 
class team we hope that they all have a great summer. 
 
Empire class - In term 6 students in Empire class have 
continued to work hard and make progress towards 
their individualised learning targets.  The concert 
production of 'Snowleen White and the Seven 
Students' as part of 'Milestone's Twisted Tales' provided 
the opportunity for Empire class to show some of the 
hard work they have been doing in class via a video 
production.  As part of activity week Empire class have 
been exploring Mexico by going on a sensory journey to 
explore Mexican culture.  Mexican food and flavours 
have been a favourite and has promoted generalised 
use of communication systems.   
 
The class team and I would like to thank you for your 
support in this academic year and wish the boys well in 
their new class. It has been a pleasure to teach Empire 
class this year. Wishing you all a wonderful summer, see 
you in September! 

 
Sparta class - Sparta Class has been very busy this term. 
We have been learning about time and timetables, 
travel, safety, the monarchy and the world around us. 
So, we have spent lots of time this term learning, and 
lots of time this term travelling. We were very lucky! 
We got to visit Swanley Park, Eynsford Castle, 
Bluewater (on public transport!) and London! We took 
the train to London to visit the Royal Mews at 
Buckingham Palace.  Sparta Class has had a brilliant 
term and we hope this great pace of learning and 
progress keeps up! 
 
Liesl Andersson, Phase 4 Leader 
 
 

Sixth Form 
 
The Sixth From department has had another busy term, 
with students taking part in a wide range of activities, 
both on site and in the community.  
 
Many year 14 students have completed their work 
experience placements and we would like to thank The 
Oxfam shop in New Ash Green, Tuck by Truck, 
Maidenhead Aquatics in Hawley, Billings in Fawkham, 
CPD Computers and Tiggywinkles Nursery in Joydens 
Wood and our own Early Years Department for their 
continued support for our students.  
 
Year 12 students have wound up their enterprise 
company.  Shareholders have been given a 10% profit 
on their investment and the company members have 
enjoyed a lunch out as well as buying recreational 
resources with their earnings.  The students have also 
chosen to donate £100 of their earnings to charities, 
split between Breast Cancer Care and the Teenage 
Cancer Trust, charities chosen by the students 
themselves.  Many thanks go to Carolyn Sawyers and 
Maria Horgan who spent the day of the summer fete 
supporting the students to sell their wares.  
 
Year 13 students have now completed their vocational 
courses for the year.  This year they have included Plant 
and Animal Care, a new WJEC Sport qualification led by 
Steve Devereux and Skills for the Construction Industry 
at Thamesview Vocational Centre. 
 



 

 

 

The Sixth Form production ‘Our Show’ was well 
attended and families enjoyed watching videos of the 
students’ work in dance and music, visiting the display 
of artwork and watching live performances of music 
and drama.  Our thanks go to the arts team for leading 
the event and supporting the students to lead parts of 
the show themselves and as working as part of a team 
to agree what should be part of it.  Also a big thank you 
to all the staff who helped out with this. 
 
A group of 12 students recently visited The Prince's 
Trust in Chatham for a taster day.  This was a fantastic 
opportunity for the students who prepared their own 
lunch and took part in a range of team building 
activities.  
 
FE1 have been learning about Romeo and Juliet this 
term and have been very imaginative when devising 
alternative endings for the play.  The class have worked 
well when visiting Dragons Retreat to learn daily living 
skills such as cooking a meal, changing a bed and 
cleaning bathrooms, such vital skills to learn when 
moving to adulthood. 
 
FE2 visited Fire Power in Woolwich this term as part of 
their English project, supporting the students to 
understand how life was different in war time 
and giving them the opportunity to understand the 
setting in the book they were reading, 'War Horse'. 
Related to this FE2 also went to London, and took part 
in a Puppetry Workshop run by a past member of the 
cast from War Horse.  The workshop consisted of how 
the cast were taught to interact with the puppets in the 
show.  The students worked in small groups to create 
the movements of the horse and then went to watch 
the show.  The students found the show mesmerizing 
and the perfect end to a term’s work. 
 
FE3 have used the local community to support their 
learning of how to cross roads safely.  They then 
generalised this skill further afield through visits to local 
towns and country parks, including Shorne Country Park 
where they followed a set trail and had to ‘lead the 
way’.  FE3 also had a visit to Broadditch Farm where 
they learnt about fruit and vegetables that grow there. 
On their return they made a delicious rhubarb crumble! 
 
FE4 have also accessed the local community, visiting the 
Cyclopark weekly during the term.  The students have 

used adapted bikes to develop their cycling, 
navigational and most importantly stopping skills.  The 
class have regularly been preparing light meals and 
snacks for their lunch, learning vital living skills 
throughout. 
 
Unfortunately, as always in the Sixth From it has come 
to that time of year when we say goodbye to our Year 
14 students.  I am sure all the Sixth Form staff would 
join me when I say we are proud to have seen the 
leavers mature into fantastic young adults over the past 
few years and to have been part of teams supporting 
them.  We wish all our Year 14 students all the best as 
they leave us and move onto new ventures, with many 
going to local or specialist colleges.  It is always sad to 
say goodbye to students when they leave Milestone 
Academy but it is also an exciting time in their lives as 
they leave us to take up new challenges. 
 
It is also a sad time for us all as we say goodbye to 
Berenice Frith.  Berenice has been a great advocate for 
all the students and has always put their best interests 
at the heart of everything she has done.  All students 
and staff in the Sixth Form would like to thank Berenice 
for her unfailing support over the past few years, her 
knowledge and understanding of all the students will be 
greatly missed. 
 
So, finally, I wish you all an enjoyable and safe summer 
and look forward to working with the next cohort of 
Sixth Form students in September! 
 
Janet Tidmas - Assistant Principal & Sixth Form Leader 
 
 

Dance 
 

Over the year some of the pupils in Key Stage 3 & 4 and 
four attended tap dance classes each week, learning 
moves such as ‘Shuffle’ or ‘Brush’.  All the students 
worked hard to learn the actions and some steps were 
put together in a sequence, accompanied by the song 
‘One’.   The group decided to choose a costume to wear 
before videoing the dance in order to show their work 
to the school.  Their hard work culminated in a 
successful performance which was well deserved. 
 
Jenny Garwood, Dance 



 

 

 

 

Therapy Team 
 
Highlights of the term have been the signing 
concerts.  It is so wonderful to see the students singing 
and signing their hearts away.  Well done to everyone 
involved.   
 
The signing and PECS workshops for parents and carers 
were well attended.  It is great to hear of all the things 
that you do at home to support the children's 
communication.  Thank you for your willingness to 
share your experiences; this really is a support to other 
parents.  Thank you to Tim and Jamie for their efforts 
and expertise.   
 
If you haven't seen them already, do have a look on the 
school website for Jamie's sign of the week.  Each week 
Jamie posts a new sign on the school website.  I have 
been told this has become a weekly highlight for some 
families. Have a look in the latest news section of the 
website.   
 
As if that wasn't enough, Jamie has been working in 
collaboration with Signalong to produce a Milestone 
signing manual.  Jamie has worked hard to identify the 
core and curriculum vocabulary that students, staff and 
families will find useful.  We look forward to seeing the 
finished book in the coming weeks.  Information on how 
to purchase the book will be available as soon as we 
know.   
 
Congratulations to Tim who has successfully achieved 
his PECS Implementer Certification.  More so now than 
ever, Tim is keeping us on our toes and making sure we 
are doing things right.  If you have any PECS related 
questions do let Tim know.   
 
Our work with the Kent CAT Service has 
continued.  Some children have had specialist 
assessment for alternative and augmentative 
communication.  We look forward to working with 
these children and their families next year.   
 
Physio programmes are being reviewed and copies will 
be sent home.  Programmes are supported in school 
but need to continue at home also.  If parents have any 
questions contact Anne Cherriman.      

 
While much of our work in the first term is about 
getting to know the new pupils, the last term of the 
year is about helping our leavers to move on from 
Milestone.  In order to provide the relevant information 
to colleges and local adult services we need to be able 
to share information.  If we have written to you recently 
asking for consent to share information please send 
your forms back as soon as you can.   
 
On behalf of the Therapy Team, I would like to wish you 
all a restful summer break and all the very best to our 
wonderful young people as they embark upon life 
beyond Milestone.   

 
Liz Skilton, Speech and Language Therapist/Therapy 
Team Leader 

 

PE Department 
 

Millennium class represented the school in a Kwic 
Cricket tournament against other Kent SEN schools at 
Kings Hill Cricket club in July.  A fun day was had by all 
and students enjoyed learning a new sport and 
competing as a team.  The group also attended a cricket 
event hosted by Longfield Academy at Bexley Cricket 
Club where they practiced skills and met famous cricket 
players who were taking part for Lashings Cricket team. 
 
Our PMLD sports day ran well, we had to alter plans and 
run events indoors due to the weather but all students 
and staff teams enjoyed the day and especially enjoyed 
the rebound therapy and bouncy castle. 
 
We have applied to gain a Silver Kitemark for our 
participation in sports events and increased sports 
opportunities for our students.  We will be notified if 
this application has been successful shortly. 
 
Eleven young sports leaders have taken part in four 
weeks of leadership training and gained accreditation. 
Students will now be responsible for leading sports 
events and help to run sports clubs at the school. 
 
Steve Devereux, PE Co-ordinator 



 

 

 

 

 
 
  

100% Attendance 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have 
attained 100% attendance – well done to all 
 
Matthew – FE3 
Malcolm – Beach  
Nathanael – Millennium 
Bobby – Mountain 
Jonathan – FE3 
Thomas – Sparta 
Theo – Valley 
Clare – FE3 
Harry – Ocean 
Tilly – Jurassic 
Laura – Viking 
Aaron – Coast 
Lase – FE4 
 
 

We will be running a ParentMail Workshop/Coffee Morning for parents on Friday 
18th September 2015 
 

9.30 am – 10.00 am - For parents who have not registered or would like some 
help in registering and general assistance. 
 
10.00 am – 10.30 am – For anyone who would like some further assistance or 
useful hints.  Anita from Parentmail will be here to answer any questions. 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR DEVICE WITH 
YOU (MOBILE, TABLET, LAPTOP ETC.) 
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LEAVERS AND STARTERS 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

LEAVERS 
 

We wish a fond farewell to Berenice Frith, 
Secondary Deputy, who is retiring. She will be 
greatly missed, along with Emma Wilkinson, 
Teacher and Key Stage Leader who is moving.  
Goodbye also to: 
Pauline Hoye – Teaching Assistant 
Steph Hill – Teacher 
Donna Ludlow – Teacher 
David Walker – Teacher  
Adam Allen – School Direct Student.  

STARTERS 
 

We will be welcoming three new teachers in September: 
Sarah Haggerty 
Michelle Troy and 
Ian Johnston. 
Welcome to Milestone 



 

 

 

 

 
 
            
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

Guidance on Sending Money into School – Primary & Secondary Pupils 
 

 
 
All money should be sent into school in a sealed envelope clearly labelled with your childôs name and 
class and the nature of the payment.  
 
Cheques payable to ñMilestone Academyò are our preferred method of payment. This is the most 
secure way of sending money into school.  We strongly discourage sending in large amounts of cash 
with your child or with your childôs transport escort. We cannot be held responsible for money which goes 
missing between home and school.  
 
If you do send in cash, please send in the exact amount of money requested as we do not always have 
immediate access to change and want to avoid sending home money with pupils which may go missing. 
 
Dinner Money 
 
Payment is required in advance for school meals which are currently charged at £2.20 per day - weekly 
cost £11.00. Payment can be made weekly or termly. 
 
Dinner money is run on an account system and a charge will only be made on the days that your child 
has a meal. Payments will be credited to the account as soon as they are received and any money 
remaining on the account at the end of the week will be carried over to the following week. It is the 
responsibility of parents/carers to send in the amount they wish to be credited to the account and ensure 
the account remains in credit. We do not send home change as we want to avoid sending money home 
with pupils. 
 
Dinner money should be sent into school in a sealed envelope with your childôs name and class, the 
amount and ñDinner Moneyò written on it. This will help ensure it is correctly allocated to your childôs 
account. As with all payments made to school, cheques are our preferred method of payment. 
 



 

 

 

 
 

Summer Fayre 2015 
 
 
It was lovely to welcome back the Cinque Port Lindy Hoppers featuring Gipsy John, who put on another 
brilliant show.  The Hartley Owls were a great success and we have already booked them for next year.  The 
Great Balloon Race was popular as usual and, at the time of writing this, we have received a card from The 
Netherlands and one from France!  The return date for balloon cards is 22nd August so we won’t be 
announcing a winner until next term. 
 
The lovely Keren roamed the site taking photographs and was joined for some of the time by a Minion who 
proved very popular. 
 
Congratulations to Janet Tidmas, who won first prize of a 10” Netbook – Mrs Deal won the second prize of a 
Sony Xperia E1 ‘phone – and third prize, a £50 Post Office Voucher was bagged by Rhianne Woodgate.   
 
The Friends of Milestone would like to thank Tim Meader and his colleagues from Weightmans, for their 
continued support; the parents and friends of Milestone for turning up and spending their money on the day.  
Sponsors, Hartley Estates, for providing the advertising boards, and the lovely people who agreed to display 
the boards on their property boundaries.  Thanks also to The Royal Oak, Green Man, Falkham Tyres and the 
lovely people at a house called Elim in Ash Road for advertising us.  To the Staff and friends who gave up their 
Saturday to help set up, man stalls and clear away at the end.   
 
Tracy and Denise Broadhurst brought fresh ideas to the mix and are continuing to come up with plans for 
next year’s fayre.  We made just over £2,000 on the day, so very much on a par with previous years.  A huge 
thank you to Nina Larking, who has done her usual great job of arranging the floats for the stalls, collecting 
and banking the takings. 
 
The Friends committee is growing nicely now, and we welcome new members with fresh ideas.  We 
constantly strive to raise funds to provide the young people of Milestone with the ‘fun’ stuff; discos, 
pantomimes, science dome, etc.  We have also contributed to the purchase of minibuses, some of which will 
need to be replaced very soon.  The committee meet roughly once a term, more when we are planning events 
like the Summer fayre, and alternate the meetings between the Training Centre at the school and The Green 
Man at Longfield Hill. 
 
If anyone is interested in joining the committee, please contact Lyn French at the school. 
 

 
Lyn French 
Secretary 
Friends of Milestone 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Term 1 

Staff Training ς Wednesday 2nd, Thursday 3rd and Friday 4th September 2015 

School opens Monday 7th September 2015 

School closes Friday  23rd October 2015 

Holiday 

Monday 26th October  to Friday 30th October 2015 

Term 2 

School opens Monday 2nd November 2015 

School closes Thursday 17th December 2015 

 Holiday  

Friday 18th December 2015 to Friday 1st January 2016 

Term 3 

School opens Monday 4th January 2016 

School closes Wednesday 10th February 2016 

Staff training -  Thursday 11th and Friday 12th February 2016 

Holiday 

Monday 15th February to Friday 19th February 2016 

Term 4 

School opens Monday 22nd February 2016 

School closes Thursday 24th March 2016 

Holiday 

Friday 25th March  to Friday 8th April 2016 

Term 5 

Bank holiday Monday 2nd May 2016 

School opens on Monday 11th April 2016 

School closes Friday 27th  May 2016 

 Holiday  

Monday 30th May to Friday 3rd June 2016 

Term 6 

 School opens Monday  6th June 2016  

School closes Friday 22nd July 2016 

Holiday 

Monday 25th July to Friday 2nd  September 2016 (subject to change) 

 

Staff Training 2015-2016 

 

Wednesday 2nd September 2015 

Thursday 3rd September  2015 

Friday 4th September 2015 

Thursday  11th February 2016 

Friday 12th February 2016 

 

 

TERM DATES 2015-16 
 
 


